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Company Responsibilities 
The Management Company currently has no responsibilities. The only activity 
undertaken by OWEM is dealing with new members and preparing accounts for 
Companies House. 
 
Dry Dock water feature  
Persimmon installed a new drain in early 2011 and seals were repaired in Spring 2011 
following a period when Persimmon failed to refill the water feature (leading to its 
use as a children’s play area). The water feature was refilled in early summer 2011, 
resulting in a profusion of algae. In autumn 2011, the existing aquasonic device was 
serviced by Persimmon’s subcontractors. Unfortunately, this does not appear to be 
controlling the algae—the control unit of the original aquasonic unit was replaced in 
February 2011 and we await to see if this has any effect. OWEM has not been 
formally informed that a period of maintenance has commenced. We will continue 
monitoring the state of the water feature and will undertake a survey before OWEM 
agrees to take responsibility for it. 
 
Accounts 
The current balance of OWEM’s account is £27,900. Other than accounting fees, 
there have been no significant transactions over the past 12 months. 
 
6th March 2012 
OWEM Directors: Aulay Mackenzie, Bernard Horan. 
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Drains 
On 1st October Anglian Water took over responsibility for the foul water sewers from 
Persimmon. However, Persimmon are still responsible for the surface water sewers. 
The firm CCI were on site in October 2011 undertaking a CCTV survey of the foul 
water sewers for inspection by Anglian Water. We understand that if Persimmon 
manage to successfully negotiate an S102 agreement with Anglian Water, Persimmon 
will be responsible for the surface water sewers for a period of five years. 
 
Roads 
We were contacted in March 2011 by TDS—they had been appointed to ‘manage the 
final surfacing works’, which they expected to undertake in late Spring 2011. 
Following a site visit in April 2011, we were in negotiation with TDS regarding speed 
ramps and kerb drops. In May 2011, we were informed by TDS that they were 
planning to appoint a contractor in early June. In June 2011, TDS informed us that 
tenders were in and they were waiting for Persimmon’s approval. In early July 2011, 
TDS asked us to identify a location for their plant and to arrange a pre-start meeting 
with residents. At the end of July 2011, TDS informed us that they were still waiting 
on approval from Persimmon, relating to the state of the sewers. 
 



In October 2011, we were informed by Persimmon that they were delaying their 
decision ‘whether to go ahead with the … road remedials [when] we have a better 
understanding of what risk exists to having to excavate in the roads to repair the … 
sewers’. They indicated that the risk was dependent on the response from Anglian 
Water following the CCTV inspection. 
 
Since then, we have been working with Councillor Ann Quarrie, who had also been 
pursuing Persimmon with the same results. In December, on our behalf, she 
persuaded our MP Bernard Jenkin to write letters to Adrian Pritchard (Chief Exec of 
Colchester Borough Council), Peter Simpson (MD of Anglian Water) and Mike 
Farley (Chief Exec of Persimmon). Mike Farley responded, indicating that he 
expected Anglian Water to check the surveys in January 2012, prior to the sewers 
being placed on maintenance (as indicated above), followed by the surfacing of the 
roads. He suggested Persimmon would then try to persuade Essex County Council to 
adopt the roads prior to Anglian Water’s adoption of the sewers. This would mean 
that ECC would then be responsible for traffic management, including parking 
enforcement. 
 
The last communication we had from Persimmon was in February 2012. They 
indicated that they were pursuing an S50 agreement with ECC and had submitted an 
S102 request with Anglian Water to take over the surface water sewers. If an 
agreement is reached with ECC, Persimmon anticipate beginning road surfacing 
works in May 2012. This is almost exactly 12 months after we were contacted by 
TDS (and a further 12 months after Persimmon informed us the repairs to the drains 
would be completed). Based on our past experience of Persimmon, we have no 
confidence that this will be achieved. 
 
Site maintenance 
Persimmon continues to be responsible for all the maintenance of the estate, including 
footpaths, lighting, tree replacement, and gardening; nothing has yet been handed 
over to the control of the local authority. 
 
We’d like to thank Keith Baker for monitoring the state of the streetlamps and 
reporting them to Persimmon. Other issues such as the benches in Dry Dock have 
been reported to Persimmon during 2011 (and repaired by them). 
 
Web site 
Following the departure of our webmaster, Andy Tams, we have moved the 
Residents’ Association website to the following address—
http://woqra.wordpress.com. 
 
Accounts 
The current balance of WOQRA’s account is £1150.88. There have been no 
significant transactions over the past 12 months. 
 

6th March 2012 

WOQRA Executive Committee: Aulay Mackenzie, Robert Taylor, Sandra Ellesley, 
Bernard Horan. 

 


